Hillsmere Elementary PTA Meeting

March 29, 2022

Attendance

C. Heckman, T. Stakem, L. Brodjieski, M. Galvanek, S. Janu, C. Crosby, J. Calloway-Hanauer, M. Szurovy, L. Brodjieski, S. Witting

Minutes

7:04 Call to order

7:04 Officer Reports

- President Report (Cassie Heckman)
 - Can return to in person meetings starting in April—attempt in person on 4/26 (maybe some light food)
 - Boosterthon—total raised \$23,632 with the possibility of some corporate matches.
 Great success! Lots of outside donations. Already signed up for next year. Did talk about doing raffles to be more inclusive (prizes in the prize room).
 - Budget items
 - Total amount looking to move into the budget
 - Note: We didn't spend any funds from Boosterthon from last year—in a good financial situation
 - Propose to move \$7,150 back into budget which will cover
 - \$400 to teacher appreciation—umbrellas for teachers
 - \$3,000 on recess equipment wish list from Terry and Ms. D
 - \$2,000 into air filtration to replace the air filters in the air purifiers that were purchased. Will purchase now for the fall
 - \$500 to fund 5th grade promotion
 - \$500 to field day for Kona ice (Ms. Terry request)
 - \$500 to classroom supplies for headphones
 - \$ 250 to PTA meeting food/drink
 - Lisa makes the motion to move \$7150 back into the budge
 - 9 ayes, no opposition
 - Teacher appreciation is coming up, Casee with get with Jamie to coordinate volunteers
- VP Enrichment (Sara Witting)
 - All clubs have been filled up (one parent upset that it filled so quickly)
 - o Parents want more clubs; there is a demand
- VP Membership/Engagement (Lisa Brodjieski)
 - No updates
- VP Equity/Diversity (Lauren Bolin)
- Treasurer (Michelle Galvanek)
 - Yay for Boosterthon! What a success!
- Secretary (Tracey Stakem)
 - $\circ \quad \text{No updates} \quad$
- Volunteer Coordinator (Jamie Hanauer)

- No updates
- FUNdraising (Danielle Franz)
- Advocacy and Community (Kinley Bray)
- Buzz (Christine Crosby)
 - PTA recruitment for next year... need to get them in the Buzz
- Webmaster (Charmaine Rostien)

7:25 Community Circle: share something you are looking forward to

7:29 General questions/comments

- Clubs: unsure if clubs were OK for pre-k, can that be more clear? In addition, can there more advance notice for when clubs are offered? These things will be addressed in the future.
- Each grade was given \$500 to do what they wanted for their grade, some are doing really cool things—field trips, etc.
- Can we make the meeting link more accessible for meetings? Yes, Christine can start setting a reminder for meetings
- Can kids come to in person meetings? This will be discussed at Board meeting and make decisions.
- Cassie will talk with Ms. Terry about a hybrid option regarding technology

7:39 Meeting adjourned

Next meeting: April 26, 2022... See you there!